Washington South 15" Avenue Improvements Project
Construction Update 9/13/19

Water main and storm sewer structures and mains are completed. This week the contractor is
working on rough grade, the sub drain tile and rocking the site between Washington and
Madison. This has been challenging as the contractor has had to work on short sections at a
time, in order to afford us the ability to restore access to driveways within the same day.
Thanks to Delong for putting forth the extra effort. This work will continue into the first part of
next week. The remainder of the week similar construction will be completed on the section
between Madison and Adams.

Next week, Alliant Energy will be on site to install a new gas main from Washington to Madison
along 15™. This is being done because it was found that the existing gas main was not deep
enough to maintain cover with the elevation of the new road. Property owners will experience
an outage of their gas services while Alliant is hooking up the new services. This outage is
expected to be a short amount of time. Mediacom is scheduled in Monday and Tuesday to
finish their utility work. After Mediacom is completed, Alliant can remove the old power poles.
This leads us into the paving portion of the project which is scheduled as of now to start on
Monday the 23,

Please feel free to contact City Engineering Technician Keith Henkel at 563-554-9381 (cell) or
khenkel@washingtoniowa.gov with any concerns or questions. To sign up for email updates,
contact Keith. Updates will also be posted on the City website at www.washingtoniowa.gov.
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